To:
Kathleen McGinty


Secretary

From:
Cynthia Carrow

Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
November 27, 2006

The follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Requests from previous meetings that remain unresolved are also included; current notations and comments are italicized.  As items are resolved, they will be removed from future reports.  Please note that materials for the January CAC meeting are scheduled to be distributed on January 5, 2007.
From the November 2006 meeting:

· Deputy Secretary Mike Sherman was unable to join us, but Council’s Administrative Oversight Committee reviewed information provided on the Field Operations workload analysis for the watersheds programs.  In preparation for his scheduled participation in a discussion at the January 2007 meeting, we request some further information related to the NPDES program:

· A chart of the process flow for these permits, to better evaluate what must be done, and by which entity.

· In addition, it is our understanding that EPA has been directed to promulgate a rule that would financially reward states (with Section 106 funds) that are charging “adequate” fees, or that improve their fee structures for processing NPDES permits.  The internal program reviews that have been underway department-wide included evaluating fee levels and structures with an eye to self-sufficiency.  Please also provide the comparison of the current fee structure and levels as well as the fee structure and levels that would be required to fully fund the program.

· Council will be developing its workplan for the coming year, and would appreciate it if you would present your current priorities at our January meeting.  In order for us to better mesh our efforts with yours, perhaps a pre-meeting with Council’s Executive Committee would also be in order.

· During our Water Committee’s discussion about the trading policy, members expressed a great deal of interest in the potential for locally based trades to empower communities to eliminate local impairments, benefiting Pennsylvania directly, while improving the Bay.

From the October 2006 meeting:

· It was reported at our meeting that the NPDES initiative would be published for comment in the November 4 Pa. Bulletin, and that the department will not proceed with anything substantial until after comments are considered and responded to.  Council members have expressed a full range of views on the proposals, which will be discussed by our Water Committee.  Comments have been drafted and final edits are under review.
From the February 2006 meeting:

· We appreciated your suggestion that the Department update the Council in May on the themes being built into all of the regulatory program reviews/revisions.  This discussion was initiated at the May meeting and will be revisited as program changes are brought forward.
Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.
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